



Energy, Mines and Resources PO Box 2703, Whitehorse, Yukon YIA 2C6

June 5th, 2018

Mr. Mark Ayranto
Executive Vice President
StrataGold Corporation
Suite 1000, 1050 West Pender Street
Vancouver, British Columbia V6E 3S7
Sent by email and post

Dear Mr. Ayranto,

Re: Request to defer environmental audit – Eagle Gold Mine, Yukon

Pursuant to Section 12.1 of Quartz Mining License QML-0011 for the Eagle Gold Mine, an environmental audit must be conducted no later than October 1<sup>st</sup>, 2018. On June 4<sup>th</sup>, 2018, StrataGold Corporation submitted a written request to defer the audit given the limited scope of the development activities, and no production activities yet undertaken at the Eagle Gold Mine to date.

After consideration, I agree with this conclusion and defer the requirement for an environmental audit in 2018. The next environmental audit must be conducted no later than October 1<sup>st</sup>, 2020.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at (867) 667-8708 if you have any questions or wish to discuss.

Sincerely.

Paul Christman, P.Eng., P.Geo.

A/Director, Mineral Resources Branch

cc: Chief Simon Mervyn, First Nation of Na-cho Nyak Dun

I m Chit

Sevn Bohnet, Senior Natural Resources Officer, Compliance, Monitoring and Inspections Branch

Heather Jirousek, Director, Water Resources Branch

Hugh Coyle, Lands and Permitting Manager, StrataGold Corporation